
What We Recommend
The Economic Development Department Director should strengthen the 
review procedures that address the documentation concerns identified in this 
audit to ensure the City obtains conclusive evidence of the business’ 
compliance.

Objective
The objective of the audit was to 
determine if businesses and the City 
comply with contractual requirements of 
development agreements.

Background
•	 The City uses economic 

development agreements to support 
job creation and economic growth 
as authorized by Chapter 380 of the 
Texas Local Government Code.

• Since 2003, the City has entered
into 21 economic development 
agreements, 7 of which are currently 
active. 

• The agreements contain
performance-based requirements 
that businesses need to meet to 
receive incentives, such as property 
tax reimbursements, from the City. 

• The City’s Economic Development
Department oversees these 
agreements. The Department verifies 
compliance with the requirements 
every year, and an independent third 
party reviews the Department’s 
results.
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What We Found
The City’s monitoring generally ensures that businesses comply with 
contractual requirements prior to releasing development incentives, although 
the documentation reviewed for some requirements was limited. 

The City made 11 incentive payments to businesses in calendar years 2014 
through 2016. The payments were made after the Economic Development 
Department verified compliance with the contract terms and its independent 
reviewer confirmed the Department’s results. In 14 of 17 (82%) of the 
compliance areas selected for review, the Department performed a thorough 
review. However, in three compliance areas the City relied on assertions from 
the businesses to determine compliance. Reviewing additional documentation 
would provide a stronger basis to ensure compliance.

For the full report, visit http://www.austintexas.gov/page/audit-reports
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Exhibit 2: Compliance Areas Needing Additional Review

SOURCE: Office of the City Auditor’s analysis, October 2016




